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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Santa Fe, New Mexico
July 9, 1969

IN THE MATTER OF:

Applicatioh of Roger C. Hanks for
special pool rules, Lea County,
New Mexico.

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nuttér, Examiner,
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'MR. NUTTER: Next case is 4161.
. MR, HATCH: Case 4161, applicdtion of

Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules, Lea County,

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle from

‘Hinkle, Bondourant and Christie appearing on

behalf of Roger Hanks.
‘(We have two witnesses we would like
to have 3w§rn, Mr. Probandt and Mr. Hanks. |
(Witnesses sworn.)
(Whereupon, Appiicaﬂt's
Exhibits 1 through 6 were
marked for identification.)

MR. HINKLE: These are the OffiQi?1 expibits
that have been mafked.‘ There's another copy. You
want to take the stand? |

MR. PROBANDT: Yes, sir.

MR. HINKLE: There are six exhibits -- go
ahead and sit down -- that have been identified, and
Exhivit Number Three is 6n the wali here, this large
exhibit.




W. T. PROBANDT

,called as a witnessy having bee: first duly bworn, was

Wéxamined and fostlfled'as follows-wrﬂg

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name and your reéidence?
A Blll Probandt, Midland, Texas.
MR NUTTER How do you spell your last
name? _
A P-R-0-B-A-N-D-T, Probandt. |
MR. NUTTER: And your first name is Bill?
A Bill, initials W. T.
Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Are you aséociated with
Roger Hanks?
A I am.
Q And in what way?
A I am a partnér with Mr. Hanks, as well aé
being a gebldgist. ‘
Q Have you previously testified before the
Commission? |
A I have not.

Q State briefly your educational background

and your experience as a geologist?
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A 1 have a BS Degree in geology from the

University of Texas 1 have an MS Degree in geology

“from Texas Tech. 1 have approxlm atcly ten years'

experience in petroleum and related fields,,mostly
in New Mex;co and West Texas. , »

Q are you familiarl with the devclopmeht
of this .. that Roger Hanks has engaged in in
goutheastern New MeX1co?
A Yes, Sir.
Q Are yCu familiar with theapplicatién of
Hanks in thls case?
A Yes, I am.
Q Have you made & study of the particular
area that's involvéd in this application%

A yes, I have. |

o  With all the wells that have been arilled?

A Yes. S

Q Fave you alsoO made & study of the Bough ne
~producing areas in Southeast New Mexico°

A Yes, siT. ‘

Q Wwhat is Roger Hanksfseeking to accoﬁplish

by this application?

A geeking the prom mulgation of special pool




‘rules for the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool, including '

the temporary spacing of a nundred and sixty acre
well; and eighty-acre ali6w§bié.

Q Howve you prepared, OT has there been
prepared undér your direction, cerﬁa{h exhibits
for introductibn in this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q Refer to Exhibit Number One, and explain
what this is and what it shows?

A Exhibit Number One is an index map with

colored dots affixed to critical wells within a

" two-mile radius of the affected area. The legend

48 in the left upper center of the map. Brown,

San Aﬁdres; blue, Cisco; green, Pennsylvanian, and
orange pevonian. There are arrows further keying
the Hanks wells.

Q What is the yellow acreage?

A The yellow acreage indicates Hanks'
holdings, or the acreage directly affected in this
area.

That's oil and gas lease noldings?

A That's correct.

Q There'!s one area there which is the south




half southeast of 10 which 1is not solid yellow.

What does that 1ndicate°

A - This is an eighty-acre traét neld by

Mobil 0Oil Corporation whicn would ke included in

the temporary hundred and sixty acre spacing if
so ordered by the Commission for dedication to
the Fina State Well, the southernmost wéli indi-
cated.

Q Now, refer to Exhlblt ‘Pwo and explain
that?

A Exhibit Two 1ls a sub-surface map on
the top of the ¢isco line, is contoured on fifty-

foot intervals. It traces the cisco developmen®

(4

nrough the critical deep weils in the immediate
area.
Q What does this structure indicate?

1% indicates to me the northwest trace
of the main Mescalero structure, and indicates
that -- as shown by blue shading, that the Ccisco
is presént where shown, mainly over the crest of

the structure.

Q Do you have any further comments with

trespect to Exhibit Two?




No, éir.
- Q Exhibit Three has been placed on the wall
- here. Will you refer to it and explain it?
_;5:ﬁ§'; A As so stated by Mr. Hanks, this is a
e link cross section rﬁﬁning through the well that
penetrates the Cisco cone within the immediate
area of intérest, and the éross section has been

run so as to include all wells that are traced*on

s AN AN AN Rt g A

the sub—sﬁrface map, and the area of in;erest that
extendéttd‘the cross sections has been constructed
using electric log copy.
The first correlative structure marker

is in the Wolf Camp. The interval is between this
structural marker and the marker bed below the
Cisco, and further, we hﬁve color red and blue showing
the Cisco zone itself with porousity: There's
further --

Q@  What does the red indicate and the blue
indicate? 'kb

A The blue is indicative of the lime or
carbonate buildup in the Cisco, the grOSs extent

of sand, whereas the red indicates the netiextent

of the porousity within the fain Cisco zone.
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Completion attempts have been made in

four wells in here. The completion attempts on

the wells here were unsuccessful. Section 8 --

Q Which wells wére successful and which
werse ;nsuccessful? ‘

A All right, the first two as shown here
were unsucceééful.

Q What is that, what well is it?

A Cifties Service Number 1-BL.

Q That'!s the first well shown on Exhibit
Three? '

A That is correct, sir, The second one
is the Cabine Exploration White State 1-A, the
second well. Completion attempts were not successful
in either one of these.

Q All right; what about the third well?

A The third well is the Roger C. Hanks
Fina State Number One, the third well in progression
from "A." This well was completed as a Cisco
producer. The fourtﬁ well, Roger C. Hanks Zapata -~
State, the fourth well in succession, was also

completéd from the same correlative interval in

the Cisco as a producer. ,The fifth well, Cabine




further shoys that'thé

State A-1; did not attempt g, completion
Q Why

to éomplete it

A I don't know

s Sir, -
Q All right; and it was plugged and
abandoned? ‘
' A Ye

S, 8ir; I believe its been converted to

a cement well

Q All right,

A We have three additional wells,

and  one Texsecg, These are ofr th

but stilji deep enough

two Fina,
€ main structure,4

to have cut the zone, so gre

There was no completion attempt
X surmise that there was not suf

indicateg here,

k-

ficient showing
f oil pPorousity to lead them to bel

Producer coulg be made,

Q

ieve g commercial

A It indicates the presence of the fisco

Zone and the character of it, as well as tracing
the massive borousity, the buildup present‘where
the Cisco is developed to 1ts optimiim extent’ It

Z0ne is ngt

Wasn't it -- yhy didn't they attempt




a 10
ve would suppose commercial, vy tracing the o
position of the zone off structure where 1t tende
to changé- _ _

Q Do you nave any. further comments with
respect 0 Exhibit Three? o '
A No, sir. |
. NUTTER: Mr. Probandt, befofe you

the'exhibit, would you explain what the
ghe brown on

leave
the 1ast fou

r wells, and

As you 1eave the main;,
{rium 8Yed of

A Yes,
us and opti

ghall we say the most obvio

1opment where

the CiscoO has gross 1ime, gross

deve
ssing through & zone where

porousity, you are pa

the -- you are
. onaracters

jdentitys
realm of dep031tion, and £hese other bed
as markers.
have attempted to carry my correlation_
eve DY

1
finite ared
_and adding these

t they

at may be

effectively away from the de

ating some ma

n and yellow
ther zones th

t stand out and give us O

rker peds
111 some—

11lustr
colors so tha

prown, £re€

“Wha.
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s and further tie our

correlated pack into thi

gisco correlations.
rg;simply some

Vo e

MR.>NﬁTTER: They

additional marker peds on those --
A That's right.
MR. NUTTER: " __ four wells there that

1t occur on the other wells?

don
put T would S

A They occur, ay that we are
nother,

e of deposition into a

passing from oné sequenc

with the tr

ere, and whereas '

ansition: zone peing h
Maybe there's an

this one may be developed here.

as there are here,
1 would. say that
correiated -

‘additionél ZONe , here or here,
best of my ability,

and to the
e traced as definitely

the marker peds ar
MR. NUTTER: Th
your transit

e transition zone- that

you have, {onal zone

you indicated
e State K Humber 17

would be in that Cabin
| ’ otice the double

This
4 —-kshould

A Yes, sir. Please n

circles arouhd the first five wells here.

as present that ha

indicates that the zone W
nd completed in the

n the f£irst one there a

have oil i
though, remembeY,

second two. 1t was not tried,

fifth well.
MR. NUTTER:

Now, this well that your log

in the:
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refers to as the Cabine State K Number 1 is the

MR. NUTTER: Is that the well that's
jdentified as the Number 2 Well in the northeast
quarter Qf the southwes{ quarter of Section 11¢?

A ers,‘sir. If you would notice on the
5 R o 1ease map, there are several leaseholds indicated,
ST "Ray, Cabine, Wellmack. However, the Wolf Camp
or Cisco test came under this, too., It's %he
most recent log on it, most legible and receﬁt

log.

R S T T

MR. NUTTER: So while it's identified

; ' as Number Two on the plat, it's the Cabine State K
‘ | Number 1 that's indicated on the log?
A Yes, sir.
MR. HINKLE: That's all. Wait, jush sit
down. They may want to ask you some questions. That's
all the direct of this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Now, Mr. Probandt, on your Exhibit Number

One, you have the two Cisco wells identified in blue
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+ Where gpe those
wells producing from?

s a stron:g,buildup;‘
T there. W

Q That Hag nothing to do With thig Cisco -.
A That'g Correct,
Q - formaflon9
A Yes,
Q Itts g completely dlffereﬁt Zone in the
Peﬁnsylvanian?
A Yes, sip
Q

> do yoy think that thererg porousity
in thgt wWell that woulg -

A

I see Some poy

ousity in ._ on this particular
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log. I believe it's a radioactivity or gamma-
nutra log. _

Q That's the red indications --
A Yes, sir. V
‘ Q - red.marks on there that you have
indicated no complefion attempt?
A That!s right, sir. Now, I refer you
to this red shading on the right hand side of the
log. This does carry over into this zone. It's
a -- somewhat thinnef,uput that's about all i could

say.
Q Were you going tc testify, or Will
Mr. Hanks testify as to what yon feel is the gross
pay here and the net pay and what your net feet
of porousity would be in this -- i
A I would like to defer to Mr. Hanks.
MR. NUTTER: I see; are there any further
questions of Mr. Probandt? |
- MR. HINKLE: No.
| MR. NUTTER: You may be excused.

(Witness excused.)




ROGER HANKS

called as a witnéss, ‘having been firet quly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q State your name and your residence?

A . Roger Hanks, Midland, Texas. -
o Q You are the applicant in this case? i

A That's right.

Q Have you'previously testified before

the 0il Censervation Commission?

A T have.

Q Your qualifications as a petroleum
geologist are a matter of record with the Commission?

A That's corréct. ‘

Q You heard the testimonrny of Bill Probandt;
Do you agree with his testimony? |

A I do.

Q He's indicated that two wells have been
drilled by you in Section 10. Will you give briefly
the history of the Number 1 and Number 2 wells?

A The Zapata State well to thekﬁortheést

northeast of 10 was a rejentry of a well that was



> and 1 believe

tion to re-enter this

and by Jack McClelland,
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I believe, of Roswell, and he went into the hole

and drilled out the plugs and never did do any

- work on this thing, so we washed to bottom, washéd

it to nine thousand,. and --

Q “You got a farmout FTrom the Ralph Lowe
estate?
A" Yes, I made a farmout from Ralph Lowe.

We completed the well on downhole by hydraulics,
installing a cold pump and a -- various ope rations

along that line, and --

Q When was it completed?

A The well was completed in June of 1568,
and I've forgotten the potential class.

Q What was the potential for it?

A I've forgdtten. Seems like it's a hundred

and twenf&-five barrels of oil and eight hund:ed -

A

¢t I -- it escapes me. The

barrels of water, bu
well was -- acted like it hagd fairly good reservior
energy, and over a period of four hundred days now,
which is a year and a morith, it has produced twenty-
eight thousand barrels of oil and approximately two

hundred fifty-seven thousand barrels of water.

MR. NUTTER: What were those figures again,
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‘please?

A Twenty-eight thoﬁsanﬁméii;'two hundreah»

'fifty-éeven ﬁhousand water.
MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

Q (By MrE:Hinkle) Did you take the pressure
at the time you completed the well, bottomhole pressure?

A No sir, I did not. My -- I used my
information that Zapata had. The we;l had not been
produced, the zone had not been produced anywhere-uﬂ
to there, :1e] we:didh't see that it was necessary to
take a test, buildup test until later, and then in
November of '68 T éontaéted American Petrofina and
negotiated a farmout in the southeast quarter of

‘Section 10 -~

Q That's the north half of the southeast

A Yes sir, northeast southeast of Section 10,
¥e then drilied a well from the grassroots to approxif‘
mately nine thousand,‘eighty feet, and during the course
of drilling this well we encountered the Zapata zone
as shown by the log and ran s drill stem test over this

zone. However, when we got our drilil stem test out,

we found out that -- that we had actually covered two
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of 011 and Sixty-three thousand barrels of water.
Q Have you since Tad ‘Lobtomhole D -ressuré'
tests of these wells?

A Yes sir, I have. I have made a recent --

June the 23rd, T believe. That's in the Exhibit

Number Five. »

"Q Now, have you made a study of what might
be the reservoir pressure of abandonment of fhese
two wells?

A Well, I'm no% an engineer, and.i hired
the firm of Bailey, Sipes, Williamson and Runyan,

who have represented me before,'and to make a study

of this pressure data that was granted -- given to

them, and Mr. Sipes, I'm sorry to say, is in
Houston today' and could not appear and to explain --
Q Refer to Exhibit Four.
A - his*fofmula. What Mr. Sipes has shown
here --
Q Thetis on Exhibit Four?
A Yes sir, is that with the original bottorr:
hole pressure and the current bottomhole pressure

that was run June 23rd, which is Exhibit Number Five,

he's showing that -- the relatively abandanment




formation capacity and the wellbore pressure

21

.

conditions on a hundred sixty—acfe spacing versus
eighty-acre spacing. In effect, he's saying that
abandonment”conditibns, that due to tﬁe eCénomical
rate, at sevenﬁeen barrels of oil and a hundred

nineteen water and the fluid viscosity and the

this is the absolute economical limit of these
wells. |
He -- he is showing that based on a

hundred sixty acre spacing that we will abandon

~this well at an optimum condition of five hundred

five-PSi. Based on eighty-acre spacing, we will

abandon the same wells at four hundred eighty-two

"~ P5I.

Q Does this indicate that you would recover:

drilling on a huﬁéred sixty acres as you would on
drilling eighties?

A Yes sir, it does.

Q Now, Exhibit Number Five refers to that,
is that the --

A This is a copy of the bottomhole pressure

chart that I hired Coleman Engineering of Hobbs,
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New Mexicd, to Tun on June the 21st when the
Zabata weil was off. I pulled the tubing and‘ran
a forty-four hour buildup test on it, and we got
twelve hundred seventy-one pounds of bottomhole
préséure. | A

Q How much drop does this indicate-frOmf
the original pressurz that was taken when the wellvx
was drilled?

A Twenty-nine sixty to seventeen hundred
pounds in just about exactly one year.

@  What does that drop indicate?

A It indicates, With'ﬁhé;améﬁnﬁ Bf water
thatxit's producing, that it'sv—- it's a high
water cut reservoir and very&little oil, at those
ratios. _ '

| Q It's going down rather rapidly?

A Yes, sir. I would tend to discredit the
twenty-six hundred pounds that we got on the Fina
in February, because that»would give us a tremendcus
drop. That'é:why I said that I think the twenty-
six hundred pounds repre;ents that -- some other
zone, and is not a true indication‘of this

particular -- the massive zone. It looks like to
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giving the hltimate‘recovery of stock tank béfrqls -
of oil with the information that he has at this time;“

seventy three thousand barrels of oil, two wells

in the field, thirty-six thousand, five hundred

barrels per well. He's given the oil at three
sixteen. Gross revenue, economical life of two

years; Operating cost of fifteen hundred dollars a

‘month, and these are hydraulic operations.

Q Is that a-realistic figure, the fifteen
hundred dollars per month? \ ' | |

A I'm sorr& to say it is, yes. The salt
water disposal and the proratéd 1lifting cost of
bulling these fixed casing pumps is exactly -- this ~
figure is out of my books. The development cost
is -- included in this development cost is the
well's prorata part of sait water disposal, which
is running in any ‘case right at twenty thousand
dollars a well, so we have seventeen miles of dis-
posal line over in the northeast northeast of 1l.

Q That's where you are disposing of the
water for both of thése wells étfthe-bresent time?

A There's a PVC line that connect§_£hose

two wells and goes -- gravities over to the new --




-entry I
_ dohitlexactly have thoge figureg With me, pyut
- 5 1t's less than & hundreq thousang dollars, some
‘ f 3 Sl Where less than that,
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‘2 net loss of -
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ty-four thousand,
: : Is this on both wells op Just



A 1 was asking that the Commission grant

yy spacing of a hundredrsixty acres to
acing veing =-- OF th

ter section, & well in the

hundred and fifty’fOO
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e acreage being

these wells, SP

the governmentél‘qaar

center of any forty, with a
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We are asking this for & year to

ke some more pressure

ne -- % intend to ma
when the pump

determl
studies on my Fina when it is down ,

oces out on it, an

or
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d see if we can contemplate in

some way -~
1ing of any additional

And justify the dril

Q
‘wells? ’
A Yes, sir. Tﬁe purpose pere is that I
think at this time we really don'® have gnough

he production nistory of ‘the Fina,

information on t
and T have €X

nough, perimented

that it has been long €
with various pumps and chokes and what not, put T
ow in a year. |

;11 conclusively Kkn
you will

think that we W
t the end of the year

Q You feel a

xnow conclusively =-

A Yes, SiT.

use of the production history and

Q -~ beca
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A As of this mdrning, T have hag eight

'responses, eight for and -.

Q Is it nine total? |
A Nine tota1, Eight for the application,

and Fing'g objecting. They have eighty acres,
Q Did Fina €ive any reason why they

objected?
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A This is from --
Q -~ Fina?
A -- American Petrofina. The letter was

received on July the 1lst, 1969. "Dear Mr. Hanks:
Reference is made to your letter of -- dated
Sune 18th whereby you requested American ?etrofina's
permission to communitize the subject lease with the
south half of the southeast guarter of Section 10,
10,36, 2, Lea Coupty, New Mexico, previously owned
by Mobil 0il Corporation. This will serve to advise
that American Petrofins does not conseat to the
<cdmmunitization of these two leases under the terﬁs
you requested, and therefore we intend to proceed
_ in preparing an assignment under the basic terms
and obligationé as set fofth in ourAformat agreemant
dated November‘B, 1968. "

Q And that's the format agreement under
which the Number 2 well was drilled?

A Yes, sir. |

Q Now, does Petrofina own any other acreage
in this area except that 807
| A No sir, that's all they have.

Q Who are the ones that you obtained waivers
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fromor communication fréi indicating approval of
the application?

A Mobil 0il Corporation, an offset operator;

Hila¥io 0il and Gés,’offset operator; Getty 0il, off-
set; Del Lee, Incorpo}ated, offset; Southern Royalty,
Reading and Bates, offset operators; Charles B. Read;
offset operator; Ralph Lowe estate, offset operator,
and -~

MR. HINKLE: We would like to have these
letters filed. I don't think it's necessary to -- do
you want them all as one éxhibit, or --

MR. NUTTER: They can just-be a matter
of record, without being an actual exhibit.

MR. HINKLE: All right.

Q (By Mr. Hinkle) Now. Mr., Hanks, in your -
opinion, will the adoption of special pool rgles along
the lines that you have recommended be in the interests
of conservation and prevention of waste?

A Yes, I think it will,

Q@  In your opinion, will this prevent the drilling of
unnecessary wells and tend to protect correlative rights?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any further information you'd like
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to give to the Commission with respect to this

A No sir, not at this time.

MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer into

" evidence Exhibits One through Six.

MR. NUTTER: Anplicant's Exhibits One

through Six will be admitted in evidence.

Wheretipon, Applicant's_
Exhibits 1 through 6 were
offered and admitted in

evidence.)
MR. HINKLE: That's all the direct.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Hanks, ‘you were referring to the
pressure drawn on this reservoir?

A . Yes, sir.

Q What were the original preséures in the

Zapata well and how were they determined?

A By drill stem tests, twenty-nine sixty.
Q 2960 on drill stem tests?

A Yes, sir.

Q That's on the Zapata --

A Yes, sir. They ran a test and then

re-tested. In both tests, the bottomhole pressures
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were the same, and they were flat and failed to
indicate --

Q Do you know the interval that was drilled

-~ drill stem tested when they gotlﬁhat twenty-nine”sixty

pounds?

A It's -- do you have ‘it with you? Bill has

it., 1I'11 give it to you in Jjust a second, Dan, he has

" it. The first test was from 8867 to 894li, which was

a Tr7-foot interval,, Then théy came back and re-tested

from 8876 to 8920, isolating the zone, with 44 feet in

‘that interval.

Q And your porousity in the well is evidently
from about -- well, you tell me where the porousity
is. A

A Okay, just ; minute. From 8915 to Lo,

Q And your perforated interval then is --

A Wait a minute, I;m lookiﬁg‘on'the ga.s
detector form there. 8900 to:8925, that's approxi-~
mate." |

Q So the drill stem tests covered a -- subs-

«ftéﬂfially the area of porousity?

A Yes sir, both of them, and they re-tested.

Q Where are you perforating in that well,
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Mr. Hanks?

A . From 8900 to 8922, two shots perforated.

Q Now, has any bther pressure ever been_run_/
on the well except the'preSSure that you ran, that
you had Coleman Engineering‘run?

A No, sir. That was just onlky last month.
. Q So:yourfférty—four hour buildup pressure
thqn was twelve hundred seventy-one pounds on thét
well?

A Yes sir, and we have two tests-to go by
in 1657, fhaiw%wéﬁty~nine sixty, and that's all we
have.

Q Now, there aren!t any other wells in the

area that have produced from‘this\zone‘and aren't
prodﬁéihg now, are there? |

A No, sir. ;

Q So the drawdown from twenty-nine Sixty’

to twelve hundred seventy-one pounds has been the

‘result of thirty-four thqusand, nine hundred barrels

of production?
A Yes sir, that's the cumulative of the two,
plus the three hundred something barrels of water.

"Q  Right; you are making approximately ten to




one barrelé of water to oil?

A Yes sir, about that ratio, yes sir.

~Volumetrica.lljr, I don't think you can put’that much

fiuid under either one of those wells as far as
the calculation on the fluid that has already
produced. They have been draining\-—

) Q Now, you mentioned that you_didn't think
that the drill stem test pressure on your Fina
State Number 1 was indicative of the reservoir

conditions because the drill stem tests covered

e

'too wide an-area and produced from another zone?

A Yes, sir.

Q What wés the interval, what was the DST
on thatygné?

A The drill stem test of the Fina Staﬁe was
from 8856 to 8925, (

Q And your shutin pressure on that one again?

A The shutin pressure was -- excuse me, in |
the initial was 2647, the final was 2622.

Q 2647 was the initial, and the final SIP --
A Yes sir, and it's 2622.v

e And what did that drill stem test yield?
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A Gas to surface in six minutes, loadegq at
the rate of tywo hundred twenty thousang cubic feet
oi gas ber day, decrease on test of -. %00 small
to measuré. Recovereg Sseventeen hundreqg feet or
fluld, a hundred fifty peet of drilling mug, sy
hundreq Ninety feet of 48.6 gravity oii, eight hﬁndred
sixty feet of salt water,

Q@ Now, back o that test that Zapata hgq -

Yhat were the recoveries op those twe -.

on those tyo drill step tests?

Q All right. )

A In the tube, two hours; shut-ip thirty
mihutes,kvery strong blow immediately, gas in four
minutes at the rate of 675 MCF; blow decreased
gradually throughout test; recévered Qéabyfeet of
free oil, 4400 feet of salt water,

Q Do you 'have that other Arill stem test
from 8876 to 89202 ‘ | '

A Yes, sir; you want the bressures on thate

R I've got the Pressures, Well, the 2960,
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the final shut-in was on which one of the tests?

A On the 2815, Dan, is where it is. This
is on the first test. Now, the second test --

this is from 8878 to 8920; tool on that, two
hours and thirty minutes; strong blow of air
immediafély, decreasing throughout the test; gas
to surface in thirty minutes; gas volume measured,
too small; recovered 300 feet of oil and gas, cut
drilling fluid, and 5800 feet of oil and gas, cut
salt water, with the 2960 pounds bottomhole pressure.Mw
| Q  That's the one then on the 29602

A Yes, sir; now, the interval of the Zapata
drill stem test as shown on this log, we can see
1t right here on the Fiqa -

Q This is the Fina well?

A Fina,.

Q This is the Fina, and this is yours, on
the Zapata.

A The interval of that drill stem test
cbvered Qhe porousity -~ the porousitlies or upiﬁere.
The zone of this d4rill stem test on the Fina waé
from 8856 to 8925. That one jusf barely got into

it and it covered the porousity right in here, which
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gave up some 0il on the tegh -
@ What is the perforated interval in the
Fina-well?
A Here, right here and right here.
MR. HINKLE: A little loudefjvso the

reporter can hear you.

Q '(By Mr. Nutter) Do you have those?

A Yes sir, I do. 8970 to 80, two shots
preferred; 8917 to 35, two shots prefe%%ed. I don:£
see the other zone there. 8890 to 8901E~that's
the upper zone. That was in the government test.

Q@ . So you actually have two sets of
pefforatiOns\on that well which are below the area
of the drill stem test and one set of performahions
that is in the area of the drill stem tests?

A Right. 1 selectively completed those-
zones with a bridge plug to isolate them and ran
production tests on each zone and then co-mingled
them as the Cisco, which it is a part of that
same common source. However, the Zapata is not
compléted in any of those.

Q The reason I was being careful to get

this pressure information and these perforated
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“interval.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions
of Mr. Hanks? o ) o
Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Hanks, this new law
that the’legislature recently passed and went ihto

A‘, , efféct on July the 1lst related to spacing or pro-

L ration units with divided mineral interests proﬁidés
that the -- thaf any commission order that increases
the size of a standard spacing or proration unit

- for a pool or extends the boundary of such a pool .
shall require dedication of acreage to existing

- wells in the pqolain”accordance with éhe acreage

dedication requirements for said pool.
- We haven't made any determination as to

Just how this‘thing should be applied, but what is
your suggestibn as to the AediCated acreage for
these two wells that are in the pool at the present
time?

A I would -- my recommendation is that
we -- as I requested in my order, tﬁat we dedicate
the northeast quarter of Section 10 and the southeast

to the -- excuse me, the norftheast quarter of Section 10

"to the Zapata and the scutheast quarter of Section 10
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Fina stake-

your intenti

on then is to communitize

Q
quarter to form &

1¢ to the 80 in that séutneast

standard unit?
A Yes, sir. I have permission from Mobil
to communitize‘in the event the,Commission grants
this request. » -
MR. NUTTER: T see, thank you. ATe there
any further questions?
MR. HINKLE: That's 211 1 have.
MR. NUTTER: That witness may be excused.
- (witnes? excused.)
rther in

MR. NUTTER: You have nothing fu

this caseé Mr.-uinkle?‘_
MR. HINKLE:
nything

MR. NUTTER:
umber 341617

fer in Gause N
he case under

to of
We'll take Y
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO :

COUNTY OF BERNAtILLO

I, JERRY MARTINEZ Notary Publlc in and for the
County of: WcKlnley, State of New Mex1co, do hereby
certify that the foregoing and attachemeranscript
of Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Cénservatién
Commission was reported by me and that the same is a
true and correct record of the sgid proceedings, to

the best of my knowledge, skill and ebility.

My Commission Expires:.

January 24, 1970.

fido hereby oertify that the fwm lﬁ.
« coaplotes record of sBe proceedi r

iper hearing e 3
‘ ju.nvmx e " ,nggi:::~v* 19 Ji“(
- o ‘ )
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July 16, 1969

i

Mr. Clarence Hinkle

Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy

Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 10 )
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

LAND COMMISBIONER
ALEX J. ARMIJO
MEMBER

STATE GEOLOGIST

. 87801 - . A. L. PORTER. JR.

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re: Case No._ 4161
Order No. R-3798
Applicant:

Roger C. Hanks

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-reférenced Commis~-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC . X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC

Other

-Very truly yours,

oy A

A. L. PGRTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMRIBSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

N THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
By THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISBION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i
CASE No. 4161 E
order Ro. Rr-3798 \
- {

{

i

-

APPLICATION OF ROGER C. HANKS i
“OR SPECIAL POOL RULES. LEA COUNTY, | ;
NEW MEXICO. 1

Y THE COMMISSION:

| K

This cause came on for heaxring at 9 a.m. on July 9. 1969,
at santa Fe. New Mexico. pefore gxaminex paniel S. Nutiex.

i
\

NOW, on this 15th day of July. 1269, the Commission, 2 \
quoxum being present. having considexed the testimony, the recoxd |
and the recormendations of the Examiner. and being fully advised |
in the prenises, : %

EXMD33

(1) That due public notice having been given a8 required bY

. 1aw, the Ccommisgion has juxlsdiction of this cause and the gubject

mattex thexeof.

(2) That the appiicant, Roger c. Henks, seeks the promulga»i
tion of apecial rules and yegulations for the North Mescalexo- *
cisco Pool. Lea County. New Mexico, including & provision for \
160-acre spacing and proxation units and the assignment of 80~ .
acre allowables. ’ : H

. (2} That the applicant has not estaplished that the wells in
the North Mescalero-Ci8co pool can efficiently and economi.cally %
drain and develop 160 acres O that the establishment of special |
rules and regulations, even on & ramporary vasis, would prevent |
the econonmic losg caused Y the drilling of unnecessary wells, §
avoid the augmentation of risk arising fxom the drilling of an |
excesslve numbeyx of wells, prevent reduced racovery which might 1
result fxom the drilling to to° few wells, oF otherwise prevent !
waste or protect correlative rights. , i
i
]
1
|
i
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RECEIVED
AMERICAN PerroriNa ExrrLoraTiON COMPANY

1] = an
GULF COAST DIVISION ) JUL 3 lch
1606 FIRSY CITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING 713 225.6673
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77002 MIDLAND CFFICB

| o o wuse EGEIVE

o o f - JUL 7 1969
? . NORTH MESCALERD HEARING '

NKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY
" AGSWELL, NEW NEXICO

Mr. Roger C. Hanks
606 Wall Towers West
Midland, Texas 79701

!
.Ej : ‘ RE: North Mescalero Area
H ) - St.Lse. K~117
S ' ) Lease No. NM-2400
— N/2 SE/4 Section 10
; ' 10S~32E, Lea County, New Mex.

Dear Mr. Hanks:

Reference is made to your letter dated June 18, 1969 where-
by you requested American Petrofina's permission to communitize
the subject lease with the $/2 of the SE/4 of Section 10, 10S-32E
Lea County, New Mexico, previously owned by Mobil 0il Corporation.

This will serve to advise that Amexrican Petrofina Exploration
: Compary does not consent”to the communitization of these two
i ' v leases under the terms you requested and therefore we intend to
P ’ proceed in preparing the assigunment under the basic terms and ob-

o ligations as set forth in our Farmout Agreement dated Novembe: 8,
i ~ 1968.

Very truly yours,

AMERICAN PETROFINA EXPLORATION
YCOMPANE. :

a bA

5 !/‘* .

J. R. Chaney é;;lﬂ
District Landman :

g JRC:el




" AIC 91D 6B2.3764

T ' ROGER C. HANKS

| ’ 606 WALL TOWERS WEST
[ o : MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969
Ralph Lowe Estate

P. 0. Box 832 ‘
Midland, Texas 79701

EXCIRE R S/ AR

“ ~ Re: Application of Roger C. Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North-Mescalero-Cisco Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, including
provision for 160~acre spacing
and proration units and 80-acre
allowables

ERCINEO IR AT R

PRI i T

Gentle@gn:

The Undarsigﬁéd respectfully requests your support in the
. above described hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on the Ex—
£ aminer's docket Wednisday, July 9,-1969.

Tha purpose of the hearlng is to show evidence to the 011

: Conservation Commis8ion that the North fMescalero~Cisco Pool
: warrants 160-acre spacing because of areal continuity and
identity of ths produuing zone; we maintain that one well
will effectlvely and efficiently drain 160 acres or more

and that it is not economically feasible to drill-wells

on either 40 acres or 80 acre units. QOur belief is that the
establishment of special pool rules as herein ocutlined will
be in the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

; : Again, we respectfully request your support concerning this
application.  Plsase indicate your approval or. disapproval
of this application by signing and returnlng one copy of

- the enclosed letter.
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u:n\u HAth
606 WA_L i TOWERS WEST
MiDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

C. B. Read
P. 0. Box 2126 >
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Re: Application of Roger C. -Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North-Mescalero~Cisco Pool, Lea"
County, New Mexico, including
provision for 16U-acre spacing
and proration units and 80-acre
allowables

Gentlemen:

The thefélgnédlfeSpectfﬁlly requests your support in the
above. descrlbed hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on the Ex-
aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1969.

The purpose of the hearing is to show evidence to the 0il
Conservation Commission that the North fMescalsro-Cisco Pool
warrants 160-acre spacing because of areal continuity and
identity of the producing zone; we maintain that one well
will effectlvely and efficiently drain 160 acres or more

and that it is not sconomically feasible to d»ill wells

on either 40 acres or 80 acre units. OCur belief is that the
establishment of special pool rules as herein outlined will
be in the interest of conssrvation and the preventlon of
waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

Again, we respectfully request your support concerning this
application. Pleasse indicate your approval or disappraval
of this application by 81gning and' returning cne copy of
the enclosed letter.







bt

e ITUPNORESIL ot

AlC 918 682-3764
- - .

ROGER C. HANKS

606 WALL TOWERS WEST
MlDLAND, TEXAS 70701

July'Z,:1969

_ Reading @:Bates,‘lnc.

Balck Bldg.
»DQessa, Texas 791760

Re? Applicatlon'of Roger C. Hanks
for special ppol Rules for the
North-Mescalero—tisco'Pool, Lea

County, Neuw Mexico, ipcluding
provision for 160-acr®e spacing
and proration units and 80-—acre
allowables

Gentlemen:

The undétsﬁgned reSpectfully requests your support 1n the
above described hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on the Ex-
aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1869.

The purpose-of the hearing .is to show evidence to the 0il
Conservation Commission that the North mescalaro~-(1360 Pool
warrants 160-—acre Spacigg'because of areal continuity and

jdentity of ths produciﬁg zong; We maintain that one well

Cwill effectively and efficiently drain 160 acres or more

and that it is not gconomically feasible to drill wells

on either 40 acres OT g0 acre units. QOur pelief i8S that the’
establishmant of special pool rules as ‘herein gutlined will
pe in the interest‘of consservation and the prevention‘of

waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

Again, we respectfully request ydur support_concerning this
application. Please indicate youT approual or disapproval
of this‘application by signing and'returning ong copY of
the anclosed letter.
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North MQscalero—Clsco Pool Rules
July 2, 1969 -

May we further remind you that time is of the essence and
ask your immediate attention to this requsst. :

Very truly yours,

ROGER C. ?RNKS

WTP:kw

COMPANY _Reading & Bates, Ihc.

: BY ,,’,(jM < @WW
T :.: U AN
DATE 77— B4
APPROVED ;////' : DISAPPROVED
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AIC 915 682-3764

ROGERC.HANKS

606 WALL TOWERS WEST -
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

Southland ﬁOyalty Company
1405 Wilco Bldg. .
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application of Roger C. Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North-mescalero-Cisco Pool, Lea o
County, New Mexico, including w7
provision for 160-acre spacing
and proration units and’“80-acre
allowables

Gantlemeh: .
The undersigned respectfuiiy requests your support in the
abgve described hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on ‘the Ex-
aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1969.

The purposé of the hearing is to .shouw gvidence to the 0il.
Conservation Commission that the North Mescalero—Cisco Pool
warrants 160-acre spacing because of areal continuity and
identity of the producing zone; we maintain that one well"-
will effectively and efficiently drain 160 acres or more

and that it is not economically feasible to drill wells

on sither 40 acres or 80 acre units.: Our belief is that the
establishment of special poocl rules as herein outlined will
be in the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste and will tend to protect correlative rights. -

Again, we respectfully request .your support concerning this
application. Please indicate your approval or disapproval
of this application by signing and' returning one’ copy of
the enclosad letter.
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North mescalero—Cisco pool Rules
July 25 1969 , - :
B Page -~ 2 - ‘ <
. ; lay we further remind you that time is of the essence and
S ask your immediate attention to this requests
Very truly YyOurs,

- ROGER C. ANKS
e

: ‘8‘ . . 3

/

(. T. Probandt)

YTP:kw '

‘: compANYé;{v#kla»& R({»lﬁr_'__.é.
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AIC 915°682-3764

ROGER C. HANKXS

606 WALL TOWERS WEST
© MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

Del-Lea, Inc.
p. 0. Bux 1889 .
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Re: Application of Roger C. Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North4Mescélero-Cisco Pool, Lea
County, Now Mexico, including.
pxqvisidh‘for 160—-acre spacing
and proration {its and 80-acre
allowables b

Gentlemen:

The uﬁdéréigﬁéd‘respectfuLly requests your support in the
above described heéring‘scheduled as Case 41061 On tha Ex-
aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1969.

The,purpoSe of the hearing is to -show evidence to the 0il
Conservation Commission that the North‘Mescalero—Cisca Pool
warrants_160éacre,spacing because 0f areal continuity and
jdentity of the producing zone; we maintain‘that ons well
will effectively and efficiently drain 160 acres OrF more
and that it is not oconomically feasible to drill wells

on either 40 acres or 80 acre units. Our pelief is that the

.establishment of special pool rules as harain~outlined will

be in the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

Again, wse respectfully requesat yourT support concerninag this
application. Please igdicate/xgur approval or disapproval

of this application by signlhg*énd'returning one copy of
the enclosed letter. : ‘

w




North mgscalero#Cisco Pool Ryjeg - -
July 2, J9eg |
Page . 5 _ : , _ : _
May Ye furthep remindvyou that time jg of thg €Ssence apg ' 'f
ask you: immediate attention to thisg Tequest, , : )
- Very truly Yours, .
a - ROGER ¢, yapys i | -
| » o (w. T, Probangy ) | | :
WTp:ky y _ ‘ :7 .

Company

viég 7 o, TG, | ‘ |
DATE ;Z};g}—éégz | .
APPROVED ;/ggﬁ S DISAPPROYEp




AIC 918 602-3764

ROGER C. HANKS

606 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

- Getty 0il Company
p. 0. Box 1231 .
Midland, Texas 79701

. Re Application‘of Roger C. Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North~MesCalero—Cisco Pool, Lea

County, Neuw Mexica, including
provision for 160-acre spacing
and prorétioh unitse and B80-acre
allowables '

Gentlemen:

The:undersigned respegtfully requeSts'youf support in the
above~ﬁescribed hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on the Ex—
aminer's docket Wednesday, July g, 1969.

The purpose of the hearing 1S to show evidence to the O0il

Conservation Commission that the North fMlescalero—~Cisco Pool
warrants 160-acre spacinj because'ofiareal continuity and -
‘identity of the producingczone; we maintain that one well

\yill gffectively and efficiently drain 160 acres OT fmore

JLnd that it is not Sconomically feasible o drill wells

on either 40 acres or 80 acrse units. Qur pelief is that the
establishment of special pool rules as herein outlined will

pe in the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste and will tend to protect corrslative rights.

Again, we respectfully request your subport concerning this
‘application. please indicate your approval or disapproval

of this application by signing and' returning one copy of
the enclosed letter. :
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North. Mescalero—-Cisco Pool Rules

July 2, 1969

Page - 2 -
-

May we'Further remind you that time is of the essence
ask-your immediate attention to this request.

Very truly yours,

ROGER C. HANKS

P

(W. T. Probandt)

WTpfkw

comany__frefta i/ Las

BY C ol sl Ot
. E. Pierce, Dist.Prod.Manager

DA 7Z-3 -

APPROVED Y | DISAPDROVED

and

B
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AlIC 918 682.3764

ROGER C. HANKS

806 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

!

Lario Cil & GdE’Company
P, 8. Box 155,
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application of Roger C. Hanks
“for Special Pool Rules for the
North-Mescaleroc—~Cisco Pool, Lea
Lounty, New Mexicc, including
provision for 160-acre spacing
and proration units and 80-acre

allowables
Gentlemen: P
The undersigned respectfully requests your support in the
above " dnscrlbed hearing scheduled as. Casa 4161 ch thes Ex-

aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1969.

The purpose of the hearing is to show evidencs to ﬁhe 0il

'Conservatlon Commission that the North fflescalero-Cisco Pool

warrants 160-acre spacing bedause of areal continuity and
ldentlty or the producing zone; we maintain that one well
will effectlvely and efficiently drain 160 acres or,more

and that it is not economically feasible to drill wells

on either 40 acres or 8J acre units. Our belief is that the
establishment of special- pool rules as herein‘outlined will
be in the interest of conservation and the prevention of
waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

Again, we respectfully request your support concerning this
application. Pleass indicate your approval or dlsapproval
of this appllcatlon by signing.and  returning one copy ‘of
the enclosed letter.




NorthIMGscalerb;Cisco Pog) Rules

Page _ 2 -

;; : ‘\May Y8 furthgp Teming ye, that time is of the ©Ssence ang
ask youp immediate attention to thiSfrequest. :

?1}f?ﬁ“ij ‘ g ‘ Very truly Yours,

=
. ROGER . ANKS

B R
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AIC 015 682.3764

ROGER C. HANKS

606 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 2, 1969

Mobil O0il Corporation
flidland, Texas

Re: Application or Roger C. Hanks
for Special Pool Rules for the
North-flescalero~Cisco Pool, . Lea
County, New Mexico, ‘including
provision for 160-acre spacing
and proration units and 80~acre
allowables

Gentlemen:

The undersigned respectfully requests yaur supgort in the

above described hearing scheduled as Case 4161 on the Ex-
aminer's docket Wednesday, July 9, 1969.

The purpose of the hearing is to show evidence to the 0il
Conservation Commission that the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool
warrants 160-acre spacing because of areal continuity and
identity''of the producing zafig; we maintain that one well
will effectlvely and efficiently drain 160 acres or more

and that it is not economically feasible to drill wells

on either 40 ac¢res or 80 acre units. Our belief is that the
establishment of special pool rules as herein outlined will

be in the interest of conservation and the prevention of

waste and will tend to protect correlative rights.

Agzin, we respectfully regquest your support concerning this
application. Plsase indicate your approval or disapproval
of this application by signing and returning one copy of
the enclosed letter.

ia
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_DATE //85/67

North Mescalerc-Cisco Pool Rules ‘ s f‘ I

July 2, 1969

Page - 2 -

May we further remind you that time is of the esSsence and
ask your immsediate attention to this requsst,

Very tfuly yours,

ROGER C. HANKS

(W. T. Probandt)

cononny_ Mty Bi Lovg. |
v 23 ;Ziz igg WL éﬁ%;él—“

v

APPROVED %24/ ' DISAPPROVED

hS




SOLAR OIL. COMPANY

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701 . MAX E CURRY

2101 W. TEXAS AVE. DAROYL R. CURRY

P. O. BOX 3114 AC 915 682-2031 ) WILLIAM S8TAPLER

# UIeE DG

g Jun 11 Pl T

5 ‘\7

@
P

Roger C Hanks
606N\Wall Towers East

Re: Your letter of 8 July 69 relating to
proration in the S. Prairie (Cisco)
Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico

Dear Sir: . B

‘Upon consideration of the well capabilities in the area surrounding our Louise
No.1, (located in Unit |, Section 2}, T-8-S, R-36-E, Roosevelt County, New °

' Mexico), we feel that the needs of conservation cannot be met by the use of
160 .acre spacing. This lease offsets what we believe to be your leases in the
S. Prairie Cisco Pool. We feel that spacing greater than 80 acres will un-
doubtedly result in the failure to recover substantial oil reserves.

Therefore, we feel that we must oppose your application to re-define the limits
of the S. Prairie Cisco Pool according to your letter, copy attached.

Yours very truly,

SOLAR DIL COMPANY
(Signed) DAROYL R. CURRY

Daroyl R. Curry
Attachment

N\

cc: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico .
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AIC 913 6382.3764

S ROGER C. HANKS

608 WALL TOWERS WEST
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

July 8, 1969
MAIN OF FICE D

- Solar 0il Company -
2101 West Texas
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application of Roger C.
Hanks to re-define the
‘ - South Prairie Cisco Pool
é@ . and the Middle Allison
@ : Pennsylvanian Pool ‘in
' 497 Roosevelt and Lea Counties,
- New Mexico, for l60-acre
spacing and 80-acre
allowables

Gentlemen:

Referénce is made to my letter of June 30, 1969, requesting
your support in the above hearing schediled by the New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission on July 9, 1969, and re-scheduled
for hearing on July 23, 1969,

I would like to apologize to the operators of the South Prairie
Cisco Pool in that my letter to each of you was:too broad in
scope and I should have more specifically stated-the exact.
acreage I am requesting to be deleted from the South Prairie
Cisco and added to the Middle Allison Pennsylvanian.

I am requesting that the NE/4 of Section 29 be deleted from the
South Prairie Cisce and be added to :the Middle Allison-Pennsyl-
vanian. 'I am also requesting that the NW/4 of Section 28 be
deleted from the South Prairie Cisco and be added to the Middle
Allison Pennsylvanian. In addition to this, I am requesting

that the halance of Section 29, the SE/4 of Section 30, and the .
N/2 of Section 32 be included in the Middle Allison Pennsylvanian
Pool. This acreage is not presently spaced in either field.

My apologies to the South Prairie operators for not being more
specific.

Your attention and support regarding thls hearlng is respect-
fully requested. :

druly yours,

&JCEZ /;éégé‘/

Roger C. Hanks
RCH:rm
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RS ' " DOCKET NO. 19-69

’s

DOCKET': EXAMINER HEARTING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 9, 1969

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

M
t
‘

. S ,
The following cases will be heard uvefore Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4160:

CASE 4161:

CASE 3786:

. Application offRoger C. Hanks for pool redelipneation,
~Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-

styled cause, seeks the redelineation of certain pool
boundaries to include the deletion of the NE/4 of Section
29 from the South Prairie-Cisco Pool and tHe ‘éxtension of
the Middle Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include all of
Section 29, the SE/4 of Section 30, and the N/2 of Section
32, all in Tewnship 8 South, Range 36 East, Roosévelt
County, New Mexico.

Application of'Roger C. Hanks for special poeol rules,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- styled
cause, ‘seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for
the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including a provision for 160-~acre spacing and proration
units and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.

{Reopened)

CASE 4162:

In the matter of Case No. 3786 being reopened pursuant to
the provisions of Order No. R-3437, which order established
special rules and regulaticns for the North Paduca-Delaware
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions for the
claggifidation of and spacing for c¢il and gas wells and a
'special gas-liquid ratio limitation. All interested parties
may appe¢ar and show cause why the special rules and regula-
tions should not be discontinued.

Application of Western States Producing Company for a dual
completion and salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. ' Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to 'dually complete its State 30 Well No. 2 located
in Unit M of Section 30, Township 7 South, Range 33 East,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit
the production of o0il from the ChaverOO*San Andres Pool and
the disposal of produced salt water through 8 5/8 X 4 1/2 inch
casing- casir’y annulus into the Yates, ‘Seven Rivers, and Queen
formations in the open-hole interval from approximately 1825
feet to 3785 feet.



Examinér Hearing - Jvly 9, l969i-‘““”'”” ST

ASE 4163:

LaAvb ==

ASE 4164:

Lavh -

ASE 4165:

LAV e~

ASE 4166:

Cavb oo —

ASE 41672

Caol Zor——

pocket No. 19-0%

Application of Pan Anmexrican petcolaum corporation for a
non—standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
“Applicant, in the above-styled CEUSE secks approval of
a 18l-acre non—standard'gas proration anit for its pike
Federal Well No. 1 located in uUnit A of Ssection 6, Town-
ship 23 south, Range/38 East, mubb Gas pool, Lea county,
New Mexico, said unit te comprise the N/2 N/2 of said
Sectfén 6. S

Application,of Mobil Oil Corporation for 2n unorthodox
_iocation, Lea county, MNew MexicO. Applicant, in the
above—styled“cause, seeks authority o drill its Fristoe
Well No. 8 at an unoxthodox lcaation 2470 feet from the
North 1ine and 430 feet from the East line of Section 3.
Township 25 south, Range 37 East. Langlie Mattix Pool,
Lea County, Nev Mexico.

Application of Sam Boren for special pool rules, Lea
county, New Mexico. Applicant. in -the above~styled cause,
seeks the promulgation of special poeol rules for the East b
Bagley—Pennsylvanian pool, Le2 county, New Maxico, in-
ciuding a provision for 160-2cYe spacing and proration
units and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.

Application of Sam Boren for a dval conpletion and salt
water disposal. Lea County, New MexicoO. Applicant, in the
above—styled,cause, saeks authority to dually complete
hi?(Barbera gtate "A" Well No. 1 located in Unit p of
section 6, Township 12 South, Range 34 Bast, Lez county,
New‘Mexico, in such 2 manner as to permit the production
of oil from the East Bagleyﬂpennsyvlanian pool and the
disposal of produced galt water through the jntermediate
casing—production casing znnulus into the S5an nndres and
Glorieta formations in the open-hole interval from
approxiﬁately'406g feet to 6562 feet.

J

Application of Charles B« Read"fdf"a‘dual completion and
salt watexr disposal, L.ea County. New MexXicoO. Applicant.‘in
the above-styled cause, S€2KS authority to dually complete
his Hobbs "Y~ Well No. 1 jocated in unit J of section 29,
Township 12 south, Range 34 East, bLea County, New MexicO.

in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the

East Hightower—Pennsylvanian pool and the disposal of produced

salt water through the jntermediate casing»production casing
annulus into the San pndxYes, Giorieta, Yeson, and Abo foxrma-—

tions in the openwnole ipherval from approximately 4195 feet
to 7720 feet.
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CASE 4168:

CASE -4169:

CASE 4170:

Docket No. 19-69

Application of Charles B. Read for salt water-disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water

into the Seven Rivers Reef formation in the open-hole

interval between 3783 feet and 3797 feet in his Sinclair
State Well No. 1 located 2310 feet from the South and
West lines of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 33 East,
Lynch Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Mask, Jennings, Keohane and Westall for an
exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek
an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order

rprohlblts the dlsposal of water produced in conjunction with

the productlon of 011l on the surface of the ground in Lea,
Eddy¢ Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mex1co, after
January 1, 1969, Said exception would be for applicants'
wells in the E/2 NW/4 and the NE/4 of Section 2, Township

19 south, Range 31 East, Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New »
Mexico. Apﬁlicants seek authority to dispose of salt water
produced by said wells in an unlined surf=ﬂe pit- located

in Unit C of said Section 2.

Application of H. C. Hood for pool redelineatioﬁ,vLea County,
New Mexico.  Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
redelineation of the High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool by the
deletion of the SW/4 of Section 14 and the SE/4 of Section 15,

\:Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CATOUTATTON .OF THEORETTCAT, RESERVOTR - .

PRESSURE AT ABARDONMENT
Example Well Roger C. Hankg-Zapata State No. 1 .

Abandonment Conditions:

0il rate, Bbl/D o 17

‘Water -rate, Bbl/D 119
.Fluid viscosity, cp B 0.48
‘Formation capacity, Md. ft. 142
Wellbore pressure, psi 0

Fcr 160 acre spacing

r ,r
Pe-Pw=Q,q1n el w

7.07 kh

P, - 0= 145 €0.48) 1n 1491/1)
7.07 (0.142)

P, = 505 psi .

For 80 acre spacing

B, -0 =145 (0.48) In (1054/1)
7.07 (0.142)

P, = 482 psi

BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC.
1100 V & J TOWER  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
L. D. SIPES, JR.,P.E./zt  JULY 7, 1969
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BOTTOM HOLE p

OPERATO R_QG_ER _C. _Hf\_a\‘KS, Lro.

FIELD. . MESCALERO" poraa110NCT $60 )
!
5 - STATENEW Mexico

LEASE._Z_AEA.TA-_ST.AT,.E__ e .. wELINO.
COUNTYLEA = M
DATE._. 6-23"69 TIME 739 l:\M
Test depth____ - 901 .

Bt test date_ =

Tub Prcs.-__(_)‘*..nm-ll" last test. __— __,_-_, S 85C1 ( -4 568)7 271 kg

Cas. Pres.. . T .. ____BHP change. _ =
Elev. 4333" GL
Datum__.__("/_"tss._g)_«‘*\\'au-r top_ . _NONE

Temp. @_ 1.5.8_‘0_ F .. Run by ___ ,_"'""E_T‘LE‘R~
Cal, No._A!Z_[".]_g.‘_\'___._ Chart No.____ 1

QLEMAN PETROLEUM ENGINEERIAG company

Fluid top. . 5290 "

Depth
0

2000 0
4000 2

6000
8000 937

B*MiD PoINT OF Cas:

PHONE EXmness 3.3813

811 GRIMES -
T * O, BOX 1829

HOBBS. NEW MEXICO

RESSURE RECORD

Pressure Gradient

. 005
. 124
. 340
. 371
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. N D L e b e U R i i PV
ok CULEG T PEULEUIE BBt suni 1Y
\{i ;,/z;]/' . PHONE EXpRrESS 3.3013 61t GRIMES P. O. BOX 1829 HOBBS., NEW MEXICO
N,
POGER C. HANKS, LTOD.
NELL:T  ZAPATA STATE, NO. 1 ~ FIELD: HOPTH MESCALFRD CISCOD
CHPONOLOGICAL. PPESSURE DATA
ELAPSED . : BHP @
c o TIME PRODUCTION SURFACE PPESSURE (-4568"')
. DATE STATUS OF WELL TIME  HRS. MIN. ~  BO/D TRG, - Cse, 8a01' Foyc
. 1959 OPEN-PULLED ' . ;
- 6-21 TUBING, KOBE PUMP
: & ON BOTTOM W/BOMB :
: § SHUT 1IN 11030 AM O - - - 0 - 1242
; SHUT IN S 12:30 PM 1 Q0 - 0 - 12427
3 " : -~ 1:30 2 Q0 - 0 - 1242
,j " : 2:30 3 00 - 0 - 1242
-5 " 3:3 h 00 - 0 - 1242
i 1 4:30 5 00 - 0- - 1242
i " 5:30 6 00 - 0 - 1242
i " 6:20 7 00 - 0 - 1242
; " - 7:30 8 09 - 0 - - 1242
3 u 8:30 9 . 00 .- 0 - 1242
: " 9:30 10 00 - 0 - 1242
§ " 10:30 11 00 - 0 e = 1242
€ o 11:30 12 . 00 - 0 - 1242
7 6-22 " 12:30 AM 13 00 - 0 - 1242
! : " 1:30 14 00 - 0 - 1242
4 " 2:30 15 00 - 0 - 1242
: I 3:30 16 00 - 0 - 1242
; " 530 17 00 - 0 - 1243
g o 5:30 18 00 - 0 - 1245
: " 6:30 19 GO - 0 - 1246
g " 7:30 20 00 - 0 - 1258
; " 8:30 21 0o - 0 ~. . 1248
i o 9:30 22 00 = 0 - 1248
; n 10:30 23 00 - 0 - 1251
i " 11:30 24 00 - 0 - 1252
; " 12:30 pM 25 00 - 0 - 1254
§ " 1:30 26 00 - 0 - 1255
L o 2:30 27 00 - 0 - 1256
g B 3:30 28 00 = 0 - 1257
: # 4:30 29 00 .- 0 - 1257
' B 5:30 - 30 00 - 0 - 1257
. B 6:30 31 00 - 0 - 1257
5 b - 7:30 32° . 00 - 0 - 1257
; " 8:30 33 - 00 - 0 - 1259
; " 9:30 34 00 - 0 - 1256
§ " 5 10:30 35 00 - 0 - 1259
; L 11:30 36 0n - 9 - 1259
i 6-23. N 12:30 AM 37 00 - 0 - 1260
: " ©1:38 38 00 - 0 - 1262
; " ’ 2:30 39 00 - 0 - 1265
j i ‘ :30 40 00 . - 0 - 1265
; L 120 1 00 - 0 - 1266
; " 5:30 42 00 - 0 - 1268
; " 6:30 43 00 - 0 - 1269
. PULLED BOMB 7:30 b4 00 - 0 - 12¥1
& RUM STATIC : :
GRADIENT




WELL ECONOMIGS. . .m0 o=

e e TRGRTH MESCALERO  (CISCO) FIELD

Calculation of Gross Income for an Average Well with an 87.5 %
Working Interest

Ultimate Field Recovery, STB - 73,000

5 Number of Wells | 2
} Average Ultimate Recovery per Well;'STB ‘ 36,500
;% ~ 0il Price, $/STB 3.16
| Gross Rngpﬁg,r$””m;_ ‘ _ 96,360

g ﬁconomic Life, Years _ | 2

Operating Costs @ $1500/month ' 36,000

: Total Net Revenue, $ o ) 60,360
Development.Cost, § | . ) 205;000
Net Profit (Loss), $ (144 ,640)

| BAILEY, SIPES, WILLIAMSON & RUNYAN, INC,
; 1100 V & J TOWER  MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701
; L. D. SIPES, JR., P.E./zt JULY 7, 1969




. CLARENCE E.HINKLE

W.E.BORDURART.SR" -

iLaw OFFICES

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

< 2.
<& ~
Ls b 4

L m calBRTéxas OFFICE

L MIDLAND TOWER
$.8.CHRISTY WV SO0 HIRRLT B DING "1 (215U 3-409
LEWS C.COX.JR. B
s e —
PAUL W. EATON,JR. RoswELL, NEW MEXIiCcO 88201 s = ~ -
CONRAD E.COFFIELD . hiiied -
HAROLO UREnsLEL IR, :’E o

STUART D.SHANOR

—

C.D.MARTIN

June 13, 1969

- T~ -
TeLesn8he{505) 622:8510
PosT OFFICE BOX 1o

PAUL J. RELLY,JR.
- ! | - - Gl 919,‘;//

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
ganta Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen: -

We enclose herewith in triplicate application
of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules for the
North Mescalero-Cisco Pool in Lea County. 1 gave
Dan Nutter the {nformation with respect to this
application and it is my,underStandiﬁg that he is
going to include the same on the examiner's hearing

for July 9.

Yours sincerely,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRTISTY

By <2JZJLJL£/7bXLQ//éf:7@él;4é&L/
CEH:cs @4
Enc.
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H
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~wwos—-=._ _ BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L SANTA FE, NEV MEXICO

83 Jur 18 fiy 7 ue

APPLICATION OF ROGER C, HANKS
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES FOR THE
NORTH MESCALERO-CISCO POCL, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, INCLUDING A
PROVISION FOR 160 ACRE SPACING -

AND PRORATION UNITS AND THE ASSIGN- @ﬂa—( py04 &/

MENT OF 80 ACRE ALLOWABLES.

R AR T

0il ‘Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

o

L ”
L -
o P RO G W £ TR O

Comes Roger C. Hanks, of Midland, Texas, acting by and
‘through the undorblgned attorneys, and hereby makes application
for the promulgation of special pool rules for the North Mescalero-
Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for 160
; acre spacing and proration units and the a531gnment of 80 acre
! allowables, and in support thereof respectfuxxy shows:

well located in the NE/NE/ ‘Section 10, Township 10 South, Range
~32 East, N.M.P,M. in the Cisco formatlon and the 0il Conservatlon
Commission on December 1, 1968, by Order R-3562, designated the
: NE% Section 10, Township 10 South, Range 32 East as constituting
; the "North Mescalero-Cisco Pool'".

¢

;' | i , 1. That appllcant has heretofore completed a dlscovery
i
H

2. That since the completion of the initial test well
applicant has completed a second well within ‘less than one mile
from the North Mescalero-Cisco Pool, which well is located in the
NE%SEY% Section 10, Township 10 South, Rafge 32 East, N.M.P,M.
There is attached hereto, made a part hereof, and for purposes of
identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the location of
the wells referred to above.

3. That from the informwcion available applicant believes
that one well will effectively and efficiently drain 160 acres or
more and that it is not economically feasible to drill wells on




~ .
oo o, P A
s e ey AN e G S L

,;.._m\..'m'w;w Wihaa

B
sy s WAR A R

AN

eiﬁﬁéfmao“ac:cﬁcr 80 acre units. Tt will prevent the drilling
of unnecessary wells and bé“iﬁ—thcAintenggg;of t At

of economic waste to adopt special pool rules ééfablishing;l601wﬂw

acre spacing_and proration units and applicant believes that it
is advisable to provide for 80 acre allowables.

_ &4, That applicant believes that the establishment of
special pool rules along the lines above indicated for the North
Mescalero-Cisco Pool will be in the interest of conservation and

the prevention of waste and will tend to protect correlativeﬂrighté.

5. Applicant requests that'ﬁhis fmatter be set down for
hearing at the examiner's hearing to be held on July 9, 1969.

Respethully submitted,

Attorneys for Applicant
Box 10 -
Roswell, New Mexico -
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" 'BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF- THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION RECORDS CENTER
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR -

ompe. DUnDPOSRE NR (‘ONQTDERING.

CASE No., 4161

Order No. R- 2 72(?

- “/4//
APPLICATION OF ROGER C. HANKS 5,///
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO. . ; | ,327 —/ 4/ éy‘?

~ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on fof'hearing at 9 a.m. on _July 9 , 1969 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _Daniel S. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of July ., 1969 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, havinq considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adv1sea
in the premises, :

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required . by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Roger C. Hanks, seeks the promulga-
tion of special rules and regulations for the North Mescalerc-

Cisco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for
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